Continuation of the minutes on 19th April 2016
PETROCKSTOWE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of Parish Council meeting held in the Baxter Hall on Tuesday 19th April 2016 at 8.45pm after the Annual Parish Meeting
Councillors present: I Fisher (Chair), J Harris (Vice Chair), J Jeffs, D Kelsey, A Hunkin, B Cameron, F Lowe (Clerk)

56. Apologies of Absence.  Apologies were received from Cllr M Busby.  County Cllr A Boyd, District Cllr R Wiseman and PCSO Baker were not present.
57. Approval of Minutes.  The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting on 15th March 2016 having been previously circulated, were approved and signed as a correct record. 
58. Matters arising from last PCM Minutes.
a) North Devon Records Office.  The Barnstaple Town Clerk had sent an e-mail as a formal request for payment, previously agreed, which was accepted by the Council.  Cheque No. 314 was raised for £50 and signed by Cllrs Fisher and Hunkin.
b) Play Area. Cllr Jeffs gave an update explaining that 26 dumpy bags had been filled with the shredded rubber material.  Once removed the wooden struts were deemed to be rotten and dangerous and needed to be removed.  Initially the climbing frame was to remain. There is only enough money for 2 swings, a “birds nest” swing and replacement ground cover.  The supplier has agreed to put in a new climbing frame with partial payment.  It is a pod system and can be added to later.  The Lottery Grant application may not be approved as Lottery money has already been used for the Play Area.  Cllr Jeffs will update at the next meeting.  With the climbing frame gone, there will be a large empty area until funding is raised to purchase new equipment. There was a discussion about a “springer” piece of play equipment which the supplier could install immediately and have payment later.  It was rejected as insufficient funds.  The rope which it had been hoped to reuse, is now not suitable, and will hopefully be sold by the supplier.  Cllr Jeffs asked for a letter of thanks to be sent to Brendan Bryne for repointing the wall free of charge.  As previously agreed, a cheque (number 317) for £850 was raised and signed by Cllr Fisher and Clerk, to make a Contributing Third Party Donation.  The Play Area is now £1,500 in debt. It was agreed that any funds left from the Jubilee Account after buying medals commemorating the Queen’s 90th Birthday could be given to the Play Area.  

59. War Memorial.  The Clerk advised that Helen Stapleton had regretfully had to give up looking after the War Memorial Garden due to personal reasons.  The Clerk was asked to put a vacancy notice in the newsletter, and ask Chris Smith to raise the vacancy at the Gardening Club.  The Clerk will also send a letter of thanks to Helen Stapleton.
60. CPRE Devon ‘Our Outdoor’ Competition.  Cllr Kelsey asked for support in putting forward the Recreation Ground for the appropriate category in this competition.
61. Financial Matters.  The DALC membership for 2016 – 2017 was approved and cheque no. 316 for £96.62 was raised and signed by Cllrs Fisher and Hunkin.  An invoice from TDC for payroll services was approved for payment and cheque no. 315 for £90.00 was raised and signed by Cllrs Fisher and Hunkin.

With no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 9.15pm.
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